A regular monthly meeting of the Gilmore Township Board was held on
Wednesday, November 8%,2017 at the Gilmore Township Hall.

MEMBERS PRESENT: Stark, Gibbs, Marshall, McConnell, Rogalski

MEMBERS ABSENT: None

RECOGNITION OF GUESTS: None

AGENDA: The Supervisor circulated a copy of the agenda to each Board Member
for their review. He called for any additions, deletions or corrections. Hearing
none a motion was made by Gibas and seconded by Marshall to approve the
agenda as presented.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

PREVIOUS MINUTES: The Clerk circulated a copy of the October 11%,2017
meeting minutes to each Board Member for their review. The Supervisor called
for any corrections to the previcus minutes. Hearing none a motion was made by
McConnell and seconded by Rogalski to approve the previous minutes as
presented.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

TREASURER’S REPORT: The Treasurer circulated a copy of the Treasu rer’s report
to each Board Member for their review and read it aloud. A motion was made by
McConnell and seconded by Gikbbs to approve the Treasurer’s Report in the
amount of $34,769.94 and check numbers 8040-8058.

All Yeas being heard the motion carries: Yeas-5, Nayes-0

NEW BUSINESS: Board of review date, A resolution was made to change the date
of the December Board of Review to the 11* of December,2017 at 9:00 a.m. at
the Gilmore Township Hall. Resolution number 11-8-2017. A roll call vote was
taken, the Resolution was passed.

Gibbs-Yeas, McConnell-Yeas, Rogalski-Yeas, Stark-Yeas, Marshall-Yeas
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: Handicap ramp updates, Mr. Tipton has started to make
the necessary updates to the handicap ramp. The Clerk contacted the Isabella
County Building Inspector and was informed that the township did not need a
licensed contractor to perform these minor updates.

OEFICER’S REPORTS: The Supervisor reported that the roof on the chapel is in
need of repair, this matter will be looked at in the next budget year. The
supervisor also commented that the lines will be painted on the new blacktop as



soon as the contractor has time. Michigan Forest Association has been deeded 40
acres of forest in section six. This piece of land is land locked and they are
attempting to get access through adjoining properties. The Supervisor also spoke
about the medical marijuana opt in/ opt out ordinance that is being prepared by
MTA. The Treasurer said that the tax bills will be out by the end of this month. If
bills are not received by the middle of December 2017 to please contact the

Treasurer. The Clerk reported that he attended the planning commission meeting
on October 12',2017.

PUBLIC COMMENT: Thanks from the public for the repair of the roads in the
township. One question was brought up as to why medical marijuana is not
handled through pharmacies.

ADJOURNMENT: A motion was made by McConnell and seconded by Marshall to
adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.

All yeas being heard the meeting was adjourned.

Thomas G Gibbs, Clerk, approved minutes, November 8",2017.
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